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A Message from Interim Pastor Lori 

 

 Do you hunger for a deeper connection to God and one another? 

Do you yearn for the powerful inspiration of the Spirit?  Do you long to 

feel the presence of Jesus? 

  

 Ash Wednesday is Feb. 13, so this month we enter the season of 

Lent.  Let’s make space for encounters with Divine Mystery.  

Let’s take time to notice that we live in the presence of Christ 

each day.  Let’s consciously enter the season of Lent together 

and commit to journeying deeper into faith. 

  

 I hope you have already heard that we will be using “Open the 

Door” by Joyce Rupp as a daily prayer guide and spiritual-practice focus 

for Lent this year.  The prayer guide offers a daily Bible verse, reflection 
and one simple question to ponder. Use the prayer guide at home for 

personal meditation each day starting on Feb. 10 (the Sunday just prior to 

Ash Wednesday).  Then, we will share our experiences of prayer and 

meditation when we gather in the Fellowship Hall each Wednesday for 

our mid-week Lent gathering (Feb. 20—March 20) at 7 p.m., following the 

6:30 p.m. soup supper. (See the order form in the narthex if you want Laura to 

order the book for you, or order it yourself for your e-reader.) 

  

 During this time of interim ministry, as you do the work needed to 

prepare for calling your next pastor, it is vital to put Christ at the heart of 

this work.  What is the Holy Spirit’s intention for you and for this 

congregation?  Will you take time to listen, as individuals and as a faith 

community, to what Christ is saying here and now? Do you have faith that 

something will happen when we share our experiences of prayer and 

meditation with each other – that we will go deeper into our relationship 

with both God and one another, and that it will matter? 

  

 Our Lent journey is grounded in our baptism into Jesus’ death and 

resurrection.  What does that look like for the congregation of Good 

Shepherd Lutheran Church?  Let’s find out as we continue the journey 

together; let’s open some doors and see who comes in! 

 

 

Listen! I am standing at the door, knocking; if you hear my voice and open the 

door, I will come in to you…”  --Rev. 3:20 
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A Thank you Note from our Interim Pastor... 
 
 Seeing the community of Good Shepherd all together at the Annual Meeting on Jan. 27 was reminder 

that diverse members of the body of Christ (language straight from our Epistle reading from Paul that 

morning!) step up to serve and lead in a variety of ways. 

 

 First, thank you to the Church Council members for your leadership and the time you give to God 

through service to GSLC.  Special thanks to council members and other leaders who submitted reports for 

the Annual Report that summarized the ministries of the past year, and to Laura Mott for compiling the 

report. 

 

 Many thanks to outgoing council members Pam Dietz, Jean Moore and Betty Fraga for their 

considerable contributions to the council and this congregation. 

 

 Thank you and welcome to new council members Donna Albrecht and Leone McCullough; may your 

gifts serve GSLC and the local community in Christ’s name. 

 

 And thanks also to those who set up the fellowship hall for the brunch and meeting:  Jean Moore, 

Vicki Smiglewski, Jim Olson, Doug Olson, and Laura and John Mott. 

 

 I also want to thank the employees of Good Shepherd: Laura Mott, office administrator; Phoebe J. 

Rosquist, choir director; Lynne Davies, substitute organist; and Tom Deans Flegel and Jeremy Flegel, 

musicians.  I appreciate your hearts as well as your professionalism. 

 

 Finally, I want to thank the people of Good Shepherd for your continued dedication to this 

community and your willingness to enter into discussion with me and one with another during this time of 

interim ministry.  May the Holy Spirit multiply the gifts each of you bring, so that Christ will be known in 

Concord and beyond. 

                              – Pastor Lori 

  
 

  Income: 

  Coffee Receipts:                       $613.00 

  

  Expenses: 
  Coffee:                                    $119.52 

  Cups:                                          30.41 

  Sunday Treats:                           197.34 

  

  To Fellowship Committee:          500.00 

  Tablecloths:                                588.71 

  Food/Wine for the after              170.63 

  Play Party:                               

 

  Total Expenses:                      $1,606.61 

To the left is a recap for the income and expenses for 

Socialuths in 2012.  

 

We started the year with $3,275.08 and ended the year 

with a balance of $2,281.47. 

                            – Kathy Price 

NEWS FROM SOCIALUTHS 
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Interim Ministry Update - February 2013 
 

 As reported at the Annual Meeting, your Council this month is being asked to form task forces to: 

   

  – Schedule a class or workshop in handling conflict.  In addition, fellowship will begin planning 

     fun events to help GSLC participants get to know one another better. 

 

  – Map out a plan to hone the interview and call process for the new pastor. 

  

  – Discuss the reasons for having a second worship service and make a recommendation on 

     whether it should continue and, if so, in what form. 

  

  – Discuss and make a recommendation for how to support children (whether a Sunday School 

     is viable, or other options). 

  

 In addition, opportunities for going deeper into faith will begin in Lent with a focus on personal daily 

 prayer and meditation, supported with group prayer and meditation after the mid-week soup suppers 

 (see related articles, page 5).  Spiritual practice is necessary for each of us to grow stronger in faith 

 and live out that faith! 

 

 If these areas are addressed in the next few weeks, the Call Committee can be formed after Easter.  

 After short-term visioning has been accomplished (see me if you have a suggestion for how to do this 

 without sticky dots!), the Call Committee can complete the Ministry Site Profile (MSP) and submit it 

 to the synod. 
 

 It is important that everyone continue to stay involved and informed so that you have a say in how 

 things move forward at Good Shepherd.  And don’t forget to keep praying for this congregation and 

 for those GSLC exists to serve in Christ’s name! 

GOOD SHEPHERD BOOK CLUB 

 

 

Don’t miss Joy for Beginners by Erica Bauermeister, our Book Club read for 

March.  

 

An Amazon reviewer wrote, “Shimmering with warmth, wit, and insight, Joy for 

Beginners is a celebration of life: unexpected, lyrical, and deeply satisfying.” It is 

the story of Kate, a cancer survivor, and her friends who celebrate her return to 

health by each facing and overcoming a deeply-held fear, and thereby 

experiencing joy. And as Christians, what does this have to tell us about reaching 

out in our faith? 

 

Please join us on March 19th at 7:30 pm in the Fireside Room for our 

discussion of this remarkable book. Newcomers are always welcome!      
Questions? Contact Donna Albrecht at donna-at-albrechts.com 
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February 

Birthdays 

 

JANUARY COUNCIL HIGHLIGHTS 

 
Motions made at the January 2013 meeting were as follows: 
 

Motion made by Herb Yonge to allow usage of facility by AA for Unity Day  

Luncheon Meeting on March 2, 2013. Seconded.  MSC 
 

Motion made by Herb Yonge to allow usage of GSLC on Wednesday evenings 

by Unemployment Action Team group under supervision of Karen Bohling 

during income tax season.  Seconded. MSC  
 

Motion made to allow Kings Valley Christian School  to use GSLC campus as 

pick-up point for students and families in case of emergency by Herb Yonge.  

Seconded.  MSC  

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

 

Treasurer’s report shows assets at slightly over $194,000, and the year 

ended with $2751.68 on the plus side.  In December, we received 

contributions in excess of $1500 in pledged amounts. 

 

Pr. Lori then led a discussion regarding the assessment of GSLC at this time. 

Comments and opinions were offered and shared by Council members 

during the discussion.  In conclusion, Pastor offered at this point GSLC 

should consider the following: 

1. Build relationships through fun events. 
2. Consider some kind of specific training for help with conflicts. 

3. Build up spirituality, perhaps through mid-week Lenten Services. 

4. Build relationships with God AND with one another. 

 

At the next Council meeting, Pastor’s discussion will focus on the following: 

1. Building trust 

2. Teaching the Call Committee 

3. Sunday School 

4. Second Service 

 

Meeting was closed with the Lord’s Prayer at 9:30. 

 

                      

Stacey Contreras        2/01 

Andrew Harris 2/03 

Larry Huddleston 2/03 

Jacob Mollwitz  2/06 

Bobby Morgan  2/06 

Eric Batchelder 2/11 

Nikki Robinson 2/11 

Kaden Kreutzinger 2/13 

Ross Deniston  2/15 

Matthew 

Anagnostopoulous 2/17 

Christian Hein-Silva 2/20 

David Henry  2/20 

Dorothy Davis 2/21 

Doug Olson  2/21 

Hugh Busch  2/22 

Robert Schaefer 2/22 

Wally Brandt  2/23 

Paul Clausen  2/23 

Kurt Harmon  2/24 

Milton Swenson 2/25 

Donna Albrecht 2/26 

Victor Olmedo 2/26 

 

 
January Council ~ Thanks and Recognitions 

All the people who came on a Saturday to remove Christmas decorations.          

We could not have done it without you!  Many thanks. 

 Lynne Davies for her work as Church Treasurer throughout the year. 

 Vicki Smiglewski for her work as Financial Secretary in 2012.  

 The women who helped with the Synod event at Our Savior in Lafayette. 
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Wedding 

Anniversaries 
 

Timothy and Kathy Harless 

February 8, 1997 

 

 

 

Youth 

Fundraiser 
The trash can in the 

Narthex labeled “Youth 

Group – Aluminum Cans 

Only” is slowly being 

filled.  Your participation 

and donations will assist 

in raising funds for youth  

group events. 

Thanks for your support! 

                      

GOOD SHEPHERD INCOME STATEMENT 

AS OF DECEMBER 31, 2012 

       OVER (UNDER)  

   ACTUAL   BUDGET   BUDGET  

INCOME:       

  Pledges $156,352  $170,932  $        (14,580) 

  Unpledged  48,615  39,000               9,615  

  Other (Tower, Rent,etc.)            106,859             113,521               (6,662) 

TOTAL INCOME            311,826  323,453            (11,627) 

LESS TOTAL EXPENSES  (309,075)         (323,453)             14,378  

        

NET INCOME  $     2,751   $             -   $           2,751  

    

Thank you 

for your financial support!   

 

We ended the year with a 

surplus in of $2,751.  This was 

accomplished by increase 

giving and expense control.   

 

Thank you! 

 WEDNESDAY NIGHT SOUP SUPPERS  

 
Our mid-week Lent experience this year will be in two parts.  Each week you 

are invited you to come for a simple meal of soup and bread that will begin at   

6:30 p.m.  At about 7:00 p.m. each week we will share our experiences of 

prayer and meditation as we read the book Open the Door by Joyce Rupp 

(see below). 

 

As we did last year, we will be asking for members of the congregation to     

sign-up to make a crock pot of soup to share.  Each week we will need three 

soup makers.  There is a place in the Narthex for you to sign up. 

 

We will meet in the Fellowship Hall from 6:30 p.m. until 7:30 p.m. on 

Wednesday February 20, 27 and March  6, 13, and 20.  All are welcome!  

 

  

  

Open the Door by Joyce Rupp is a daily prayer guide that will be our 

spiritual-practice focus for Lent 2013. The prayer guide offers a daily 

reflection, Bible verse and one simple question to ponder. 
 
Use the prayer guide at home for personal meditation each day starting the 

week of Ash Wednesday (Feb. 13), and then we will share our experiences 

of prayer and meditation when we gather in the Fellowship Hall each 

Wednesday for mid-week Lent (Feb. 20—March 20) at 7:00 p.m., following 

the 6:30 p.m. soup supper.  
 
Sign up Sunday, Feb. 3 on the poster in the Narthex, or you can call the 

church office no later than Monday, February 4 end of day, and we will 

order your copy of Open the Door.  You can pick it up here on Feb. 10 

and begin your Lenten journey.  The cost is $14.00 per book if we order it 

for you or $9.99 on your Kindle or Nook.  You can also order it yourself if 

you wish. (Scholarships are available.)  

 

This Lent, let the spiritual practice of prayer and meditation open the door of 

your heart, because God is knocking there!   

 

You are dust, and      

to dust you shall 

return (Gen 3:19)  
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I was grateful for the nomination and vote of confidence to be the President of the Good Shepherd Council 

for 2013.  It is my desire to see us through the time of not having a pastor, to calling a pastor.  I believe we 

will be able to make that happen by 4th quarter of this year.  It does mean we have work that needs to begin 

and will feed into the Ministry Site Profile for calling a pastor.  Pastor Lori has laid the work out in our 

congregational teaching January 13th after worship, several emails, and in previous newsletters.   

 
We as a congregation need to step up and get the work started to reach the goal this year. Pastor Lori has 

laid out some items needing our attention like: 

 Vision of what God is calling Good Shepherd to become to the community 

 Call Committee’s key learning 

 How to handle second service 

 Christian Education 

 How to handle conflict and build trust 

At our first Council meeting on February 12th, we will be addressing how best to handle and start this work.  

Many of you will be asked to participate and provide input.  The idea will be to have 2 or 3 Council Members 

working with members of the congregation to gather input, make a recommendation, and share with the 

congregation for understanding and alignment for each of the items. 

 
The Sierra Pacific Synod has a vision that was recently created.  I personally find it appealing and easy to 

understand.  I have included it as a way for people to see one approach that has been taken.  A small 

(operative word) group was formed who created the vision and brought it back to the Council for 

suggestions and input.  Within a month you can see the finished product. The vision is about “who we are, 

what we shall be about, and what we will do.”  It is succinct and easy to understand.  Take time and read the 

Sierra Pacific Synod vision statement on the next page.  Good Shepherd’s vision should be about us and what 

we believe God is calling us to become here in this place.   

 
At the Annual Meeting I heard loud and clear the congregation wants feedback about what is going on in the 

council, and what progress has been made in moving forward to reach our goal of calling a pastor by the 4th 

quarter 2013.  I will make a commitment to provide articles that outline progress, and ask Council Members 
during announcements to provide additional information.  We need to work together to accomplish these 

tasks so that we can achieve our goal, making sure we pray and ask the Holy Spirit to be with us as we do 

the work. 

 
Blessings to each of you, 

Sue Hertless  

A Message from our Council President  

LEISURE LUNCH NEWS! 
 

Calling all seniors!  Leisure Lunch will be held on Tuesday, February 19th from 12:00 - 1:30.  All are 

welcome.  (Even if you aren't technically a senior, you won't be turned away!)  As always, the only 

requirement is that you bring your appetites.  Thanks to Sue Hertless for showing her slides of Guatemala 

in January; it was enjoyed by all.  In February, Carol Wolf will offer helpful tips and tricks about using our 

electronic devices such as the Kindle Fire, Nook, and iPad.   There will also be information about whom to 

call when you run into trouble with any of these devises.  Don't miss out — we look forward to seeing you 

there; feel free to bring a friend!  Call Susan and Bob Ripley for any questions at:  925-827-9717. 
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 As the Sierra Pacific Synod: 
 
 We are: 

            a people called together by the insistent urging of the Holy Spirit, empowered to 
  be followers of Jesus Christ, rooted in God’s unconditional love. 
 
 We hope: 
  to Embody the love of God 
  to Share the good news of Jesus 
  to Equip one another as followers of Jesus 
  to Engage in God’s call for peace through justice 
  to Challenge communities of faith to honor their past and adapt for their future 
  to Build inclusive communities 
 
We will: 
  Live in community  
    worshipping 
    praying 
    serving 
    being fed 
 
  Honor 
   Lutheran identity 
   Questions and doubts 
   A spectrum of experiences 
 
  Proclaim in Word and Deed 
   God’s love 
   Radical hospitality 
   Truth to power 
 
  Strive for Peace and Justice locally and globally 
   Recognize needs 
   Accompany 
   Advocate 
   Serve and be served  
 
  Commit to being re-formed 

FLOWER ARRANGING FOR HOLY SPACES AND YOUR HOME 

Led by The Flower Guild of the Washington National Cathedral 

 

The Lafayette-Orinda Presbyterian Church, 49 Knox Drive, Lafayette CA is pleased to announce 

this two-part, one day workshop on Friday, April 19, 2013.  Registrations are now being 

accepted. The cost for the Morning Session, including coffee and croissants from 9:00 to Noon, is $30 per 

person.  The Afternoon Session is  a “Hands-On” workshop and includes a light lunch, container, oasis and 

flowers for a take-home arrangement.  The cost for the afternoon workshop is $65 per person.  Interested?  

Please contact Bev Fellows at: bevf@LOPC.org or 925-283-8722 x223.  
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EIGHTH YEAR of WINTER NIGHTS 

 

Winter Nights is scheduled to be at Good Shepherd April 8th through April 22nd, 2013.  United Methodist 

Church has asked if they could co-sponsor the event again this year and take the week of April 15th through 

22nd to provide food, tutoring, storybook time and games for the children, and financial counseling if 

requested by the guest. 

 

I have had a requests from St. Luke’s Lutheran Church, First Lutheran, St. Mark’s Lutheran Church, and      

St. John’s Episcopal churches to join with us during the week of April 8th through 14th. This is a wonderful 

ecumenical effort for helping people who are struggling and need a hand. 

 

Soon, you will be able to sign up to help with cooking dinner, preparing desserts, providing clean up after 

dinner, or playing games with the children.  We will need 2 volunteers to sleep over each night in case of an 

emergency, in addition to setting up breakfast, and a new item that could possibly be a bible study. 

 

A sign up sheet will be made available and placed in the Narthex.  If you have questions, please let me know.  

Please join me in our 8th Winter Nights Program here at Good Shepherd, where we welcome other 

denominations to join us in serving those who are in the program.  The people in the program want to 

reenter life by finding a job and shelter for their family.  We, the people of Good Shepherd, provide a safe, 

warm place to sleep, along with food that is made with love and provides nourishment.  If you have a few 

hours available and want to serve, sign up! 

                                                      –  Sue Hertless 

NEWS FROM FRIENDS FEEDING FRIENDS 

 
Do you have spare time you would like to share?  Friends Feeding Friends could use some help! 

Areas needing assistance include: 

 

    Laundering, sorting, bagging and labeling linens  

 (we can bring them to you with all the supplies) 

 

Helping on-call to pick fruit trees 

 

Delivering groceries and small household items 

 

Sorting, cleaning and organizing donations 

 

Helping on-call when we furnish 
 

Bagging smaller quantities of beans and rice 

 

Listening to and praying with our needy friends 

 
     If you can help, please contact: 

 

Dana Deniston at 768-9087  

Linda Rodemsky at 864-9266   

friendsfeedingfriends@yahoo.com 

All that is sweet, delightful, and amiable in this world, in the serenity of the air, the fineness of seasons, the joy of light, 

the melody of sounds, the beauty of colors, the fragrance of smells, the splendor of precious stones, is nothing else but 

Heaven breaking through the veil of this world.                                     

               - William Law 
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 Friends Feeding Friends  

An outreach ministry that serves needy in our county 

  

Sarah Jean’s 

Dream at  age 4 — 

“So people who are 

really hungry 

have food.” 

  

      

Good Shepherd 

Lutheran Church 

4000 Clayton Road 

Concord, CA  94521 

682-8410 

 

Located east of the 

Salvation Army 

church between 

West Street and 

Mendocino Avenue 

Concord, CA 

 

Loaves & Fishes 

catering kitchen: 
510 Garcia, Suite H   

Pittsburg, CA 

Know of someone 

who needs help?  

Call the Homeless 

Hotlines at                         

800-799-6599 or  

800-808-6444.   

                         

Call the Bay Area 

Rescue Mission at 

510-215-4868, or 

the Contra Costa 

Crisis Center  

call 211. 

The North 

Concord 

Shelter:  

 

2047 Arnold 

Industrial Way, 

Concord, CA  

Parallel to 

Highway 4  

For we are 

God’s  

workmanship 

created in 

Christ Jesus 

to do good 

works, which 

God prepared 

in advance for 

us to do. 

Ephesians 

2:10 

Page 10 

                      

 FFF had a busy but lower key month.  We served 112 meals 

at the shelter with help from Awakenings church, New Life church, 

Tabernacle, and Valley Christian, a meal of ham and cheese 

sandwiches, turkey green bean and potato soup, green salad, broccoli 

salad, bananas, cake and cookies.  We also furnished people, 

provided groceries to many, picked up donations, sorted donations, 

and prepared for the next wave of people we will furnish.  We are 

still looking for strong people with larger vehicles to be on-call for 

furnishing, and we can use another set to be on-call for picking fruit 

trees.  We could also use help laundering, sorting, bagging and 

labeling linens.  If you can help, please contact us. 

 Tabernacle school is busy collecting items for their Valentine 

“Expression of Love” gift bags that will be distributed to needy 

around the county.  If you would like to help with donations, they are 

collecting bars of soap, new socks, toothbrushes, toothpaste, dental 

floss, small packs of tissue and hand wipes, wrapped Valentine candy 

and packaged snacks. Bring donations to Tabernacle or Good 

Shepherd for this project. 

The next time we will meet for our hot lunch will be 

Saturday, February 16, 2013.  We will serve hot dogs, jazzed up 

beans, broccoli salad, green salad and fruit.  If you would like to help 

sort donations, pack hygiene kits and “food for later” bags, meet us 

at Good Shepherd at 9:30 AM.  If you would like to help serve lunch 

and pass out donations, meet us at the shelter at noon.  If you want 

to volunteer but can’t make it to our lunch, contact us for other 

volunteer opportunities. We can always use help! 

 
If you can help with groceries & basic necessities, our needy friends 

need:   

fresh fruit and vegetables of any kind • groceries of any kind • dishes • 

small appliances • laundry soap • lamps • towels • pots and pans • 

toasters • toilet paper • eating utensils • cleaning items • dish soap • 

cooking utensils • travel size hygiene items • microwave ovens • 

dressers • end tables  

 

For the “Food for Later” bags, we need: 

Shelf-stable meals (ravioli, hearty soups, stews, chili, spam, tuna kits, 

etc.) • Fruit cups/fruit snacks • Packaged bars • snacks • desserts 

 

If you have questions or need additional information, please call  

Dana Deniston 768-9087, Linda Rodemsky 864-9266 or email us at: 

friendsfeedingfriends@yahoo.com 

friendsfeedingfriendsca@gmail.com   

 

You can also visit our website at:   friendsfeedingfriends.com  

 

Thank you once more to all our faithful supporters.                           

Because of you, we can reach out to so many more! 
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  Worship Assistants  February 3 to March 3, 2013 
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